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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

        

       

I hope you’ve all had a lovely week.  It’s hard to believe there’s only three weeks left until the end of 
term!  It’s approaching fast and we’ve lots to share… 
We’re delighted to announce that, Gus, our therapy dog is visiting again on Monday.  He proved to 
be quite popular during his last visit and pupils haven’t stopped asking when he’s returning.  
Wouldn’t it be fantastic to have our very own BMS therapy dog? (Watch this space!) 
 
I have a meeting with Neil from The Boe Rigg next Wednesday to discuss Spring menus and share 
feedback from our parents’ forum a few weeks ago; we’re looking forward to getting a date in the 
diary for our planned ‘tasting’ session.  A reminder that Christmas lunch is on Friday 17th December 
and orders must be placed by Friday 3rd December. 
 
You may have seen some of the bad press regarding the app, ‘TikTok’ circulating at the moment – 
it’s quite worrying!  Please read the parents/carers information I’ve included on page 3, just to make 
sure all of our young people stay safe. 
 
I’m delighted to announce that we have had no positive Covid-19 cases reported for ten days!  
Despite that great news, it’s vital that pupils continue to test twice each week, and that we all 
remember to be extra vigilant with handwashing. 
Have a lovely weekend! 
Lindsay Hamilton 
 

 

One Kind Word! 
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Y8 Curriculum Corner 

ar Gazing Astronomy Evenings! 
In science, Year 8 carried out an investigation into the permeability of different rocks. After 

carrying out visual and physical analysis, they measured how much water was absorbed by each 

rock in 10 minutes. 

  

 

Throughout their ‘Space and Imaginative Art’ topic, Y8 have been practising building up a 

composition and blending, using dark to light and clashing colours.  They have progressed by 

transferring their skills onto papier mâché, creating something rather wonderful which has brightened 

up a corner of our school and looks fantastic!  Well done, Y8! 
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You may have heard of a company called ‘imoves’. They work with and 

provide 'active educational' resources to schools across the UK and 

beyond. Each Christmas, they produce what they call an 'Active Advent' 

calendar which many teachers will use in school, during the last couple of 

weeks before the holidays.  This year, in response to the devastating 

impact of the pandemic, self isolation and lockdowns, they've gone even 

further.  They've created a completely free 'Active Advent' calendar, 

designed specifically for children, their friends and their families to enjoy 

at home.  Just like the traditional advent calendar, an amazing new 

activity is revealed each and every morning throughout December - but 

with no chocolate in sight! It's 100% FREE.  No catches, no hidden 

agenda, just a nice thing to do because it’s the right thing to do.  You can 

join in literally 10 seconds at www.activeadvent.fun   

We’re thrilled to be part of a collaborative event to celebrate the 1900th anniversary of Hadrian’s 

Wall!  Schools across our partnership are working together in dance, drama, art and music which will 

culminate in a performance in the vicinity of Hadrian’s Wall involving all schools. The 

Northumberland National Park have been approached for their support and have given a very 

positive initial response and the event has been added to the official listings for the festival!  This is a 

wonderful opportunity for our children and we’re sure they’ll enjoy working with pupils from across 

the partnership.  More details to follow in due course. 

 

 

Please support us in ensuring our pupils are as organised as 

possible by signing their school journal each week.  The journal is 

a vital tool of communication and has messages from staff (both 

positive and concerns), as well as pupil reflections about their 

own learning, and details about weekly English and Maths 

homework.  If homework is not submitted, a note is written in the 

journal so that parents are aware. 

Advent Activities! 

http://www.activeadvent.fun/
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Dates for your diary… 

Friday 10th December    Christmas Jumper Day 

Monday 13th December    Enrichment Homework reward - afternoon 

Tuesday 14th December    Christmas Parties - afternoon 

Wednesday 15th December   Christmas Fayre: 1:30pm – 3:00pm 

Thursday 16th December    Christmas Carol Service – 10:00am, St Cuthbert’s 

Friday 17th December    Christmas Lunch 

Friday 17th December    School closes for Christmas holidays 

Tuesday 4th January 2022    Training Day 

Wednesday 5th January 2022   School opens for Spring term 

Friday 7th January 2022    Pantomime, Theatre Royal, Newcastle 

       (Oh yes, we are - hopefully!) 


